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Kia Ora, Dear Parents and Caregivers  
 
Another challenging term comes to an end this coming Friday, 8th July.  We have really appreciated how 
parents/caregivers have kept any sick/unwell children home from school or when they have had to follow Covid-
19 protocols.  I have also appreciated the support of our staff in negotiating this difficult term and for assisting 
me in the Office while Kellie has been away.  It is great to see her smiling face back in the Office today. 
 

 
FUNDRAISING STALL - in the Hall, held last week raised $330 for our Sports Team.  Many thanks for your support.  
The Student Council are planning on having another one next term too. 
 
FREE FLU JABS - Book your flu vaccination if you have not already done so. The flu 
vaccine is free to anyone 65 and older, Māori and pacific people 55 and over, people 
with specified underlying health conditions and for children aged 3-12. 
 
COVID REINFECTION UPDATE - The Ministry of Health has updated its advice (from 
30 June) for those who experience COVID-19 symptoms more than 28 days after 
having had COVID-19.  If a person develops new COVID-19 symptoms, and it is 29 
days or more since their previous infection, it is possible that they are experiencing 
a COVID-19 reinfection and they should get tested. This reflects a change from earlier advice which was that 
people would not need to re-test if they had tested positive for COVID-19 within the past 90 days. Anyone taking 
the test should upload their results to MyCovidRecord. Should they test positive, and it has been more than 28 
days since they last had COVID-19, they will need to isolate for 7 days.  This is because there remains a small 
chance of catching COVID-19 again within 90 days of a first infection, especially if it is a different variant or sub-
variant. If it is 28 days or less since a recent infection, a test is not needed. The Ministry of Health is constantly 
reviewing the national and international evidence on reinfections. However, evidence and infection rates vary 
greatly between countries and the data is very sparse. New Zealand’s experience with COVID-19 has taught us a 
lot about how effective public health measures are at protecting us from other airborne viruses, such as the flu. 
Let’s keep practising these throughout winter to keep ourselves and our communities safe.   
 
PARENT INTERVIEWS – are being held over the next 3 afternoons.  Please contact the school with any changes 
or amendments due to sickness etc.  The children have worked hard over the past two terms to make some 
wonderful progress with their learning.  We now aim to build on this after the holiday break. 
 
END OF TERM – this coming Friday is the last day of Term 2.  We close at 3pm and then return on Monday 25th 
July for Term 3.  We wish you all a safe and happy, two-week break. 
 
 
 

MUFTI DAY – to support our Sport Teams, this Friday 8th July.  The theme will be ALL BLACK because there is 
a big game on in Dunedin on Saturday.  For a gold coin donation, come along dressed in ALL BLACK. 
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SWIMMING – Programme for our school is currently being reviewed due to the huge increase in transport costs, 
following the closing of Otago Road Services.  One school saw their costs rise from $2000 for the year, to $7500 
for exactly the same service but with a different provider.  The Government will not allow us to ask 
parents/caregivers to contribute towards the costs pool entry or transport, so the Board of Trustees are seeking 
your support with some fundraising to help cover these expenses.  Learning to swim is an absolute must in our 
New Zealand environment so we will be organising a Firewood Raffle early in Term 3 to help support our 
Swimming Programme.  We are seeking any suitable donations for a 2nd and 3rd Prize in the raffle. 
 
THANK YOU - A huge thanks to Mikayla Heads’ family for the “Mystery Box” and to Viv Patrick (Archie’s Grandma) 
for the very generous “Shotz Photography” vouchers.  Viv has also sponsored a number of Book Vouchers for 
some outstanding readers at Green Island School.  Many thanks to “One Agency – Property Specialists” for these 
wonderful gifts. 
 
LOST – Daihatsu car key, purple key and third key on a “Grandma’s Keys” key ring was lost on Friday.  Please 
contact the office if you have found these. 

 
PLAY IS THE WAY – No such thing as a bad or wrong emotion. Emotions inform 
and motivate us. When understood, they help to guide us. 
 

HOCKEY DRAW – Wednesday 6 July 2022 
Year 3/4 Green Sticks 1 vs.  Balaclava, 5:10pm, McMillan Hockey Centre/Otago Polytechnic Turf 
Year 5/6 Green Sticks 2 vs.  NEV Wolves, 4:25pm, McMillan Hockey Centre/Lion Foundation Turf  
 
NETBALL JUNIOR DRAW – Tuesday 5 July 2022 NETBALL SENIOR DRAW – Thursday 7 July 2022 
GI Green vs. Tainui Stars, 3.40pm, EC Ct3  GI Yellow vs. DNI Purple, 4:35pm, EC Ct17 
 
BASKETBALL DRAW – Thursday 7 July 2022 
Y5&6 Grizzlies vs. Arthur Street, 3.30pm, EC Ct 3 Y3&4 Clippers vs. Columba Dunkers, 3.30pm EC Ct 6B 

 
Fiora Seier for Y3&4 Green Sticks Hockey 
Tānara Piho for GI Green Netball 
Chloe McCarthy for Yellow Netball 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

¶ Mon 4 Jul, Tues 5 Jul, Wed 6 Jul – Parent/Teacher Interviews 

¶ Fri 8 Jul – Last Day of Term 2 

¶ Mon 25 July – First Day of Term 3 
 

Free RAT test kits and masks are still available from the office if you need some. 
 
Nga mihi nui,  
Steve Hayward 
Principal 
 
P.S. Why did the Room 9 boy bring a ladder to school? He wanted to get to High School.  
(Today’s joke was brought to you by the very humorous Skye Sinclair, from “KEA” Room 7). 
 
Attachment (Page 3 & 4) –   Road Works Update 
    Before School Care 
    Holiday Programme 
    The Warehouse Toy Recycling 
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Attachment… 
 
 

ROAD WORKS UPDATE 
Raised Crossings  
Construction of the raised table located opposite Green Island Memorial Park will begin 
on the 4th July 2022. Works will begin on the Southern side of the road to utilise the 
school holidays as much as possible.  During the raised crossing works opposite Memorial 
Park, traffic will be an alternating flow (traffic light operation 24hrs per day) and some 
parking will be disrupted. We will be minimising the impact on parking as much as 
possible.  

 
Pipe Renewal  
The main scope for the potable water line cutover has been completed. Ancillary works will be completed on this 
next week.  
 
Traffic and Parking  
Main South Road in Green Island will temporarily return to two-way traffic as the pipe renewal and road safety 
improvement project progresses. Currently, one-way traffic flow (travelling west towards Brighton) is in place on 
Main South Road for pipe renewal work between Jenkins Street and Church Street.  
 
We anticipate pipe renewal work on Main South Road will be completed by the end of next week (Friday, 8 July). 
This will then allow enough room for Main South Road to temporarily re-open to two-way traffic for a few weeks. 
The Church Street and Shand Street intersection will remain closed during this time so that new kerbing and 
channels can be installed there.  
 
A full road closure at the intersection of Main South Road and Church Street will be required for the construction 
of the new roundabout from approximately early-August to early-October 2022. We looked extensively at options 
to keep Main South Road open during this period. However, unfortunately the full closure is unavoidable because 
we need to provide safe and adequate space for our construction crews.  
 
Before the traffic flow change comes into place, we encourage the use of the signed detour - along Howden 
Street and back down Jenkins Street - to visit those businesses located between Howden Street and Church 
Street.  
 
There are multiple areas of signage, barriers and cones in and around Green Island. The signs and cones in Main 
South Road are placed in specific locations due to legislation, and also for safety of both our workers and the 
public. You can continue to park on Main South Road unless signed otherwise. Parks that sit within traffic cones 
or hard fencing are also not available at this time. We will endeavour to provide parks wherever we can do safely 
and in line with the traffic management guidelines.  
 
Project Overview  
The works are progressing well and the full road closure for the intersection improvements is set to be brought 
in early-August, ahead of schedule. 
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